
Details of Further Evidence - Cock Tavern, 125 Kilburn High Road, NW6 6JH

Since the submission of the original review application, TWO further incidents have 
come to the attention of police which I request is included as supplementary evidence for 
the review hearing. 

1. Crime Report 1913301/16 refers to an actual bodily harm (ABH) which occurred on 
the 30th May 2016 at 12.05am. A female customer was waiting t be served at the bar 
when an unknown male has walked behind her and hit her around the head. No injury 
was sustained although the victim complained of a ‘sore head’. Police were not called at 
the time and the victim reported to Paddington police station the following morning. The 
crime report was initially classified as a common assault, upgraded to actual bodily harm 
by the central crime management team, but the officer in charge of the investigation has 
confirmed, common assault. This is an ongoing police investigation. I have attached a 
copy of the redacted crime report.

2. Also on the 30th May, Mr. Martin Wood, who is Brent councils’ environmental health 
officer wrote to me and stated that he had obtained evidence of  statutory noise from loud 
amplified music at the premises. A noise abatement notice was written up on the 31st 
May 2016 and was to be delivered to Mr. Mendes by the council on Tuesday. I have 
attached a copy of Mr.Woods’email. I have wrote back to him requesting a statement to 
include with this application, however, he is currently on annual leave until 6th June 
2016.  


